EDINBURGH CHESS CLUB

Note of the Council Meeting

held at 1 Alva Street, Edinburgh on Thursday 21st January 2010
Present: Keith Aitchison, David Archibald, Neil Berry (Chair), Andrew Masters, Mark Sanderson, John Smith, Chris Sykes

1. Statutory Notice for Roof Repairs
This was the primary item of business and the reason this meeting of Council had been called.

In summary, we had received a statutory notice for roof repairs from the City of Edinburgh Council the previous Thursday.  Our share of the cheapest estimate obtained by the Council would be £26,230, including the Council’s 15% administration charge.  If the City Council did not receive a response by the 1st of February, they would proceed with the award of the contract on this basis.  
To-date DA had identified three recommended builders, one of whom had responded and was happy to quote.  He had also spoken to a couple of the neighbours.  He noted that the estimate assumed that all the anticipated work would be required.  It might be that once scaffolding was in place and a closer inspection possible, less work may be required.

MS provided an update on the Club’s finances.  We had £15,000 invested and available from mid-March and approximately £2,000 in the current account.  Approximately £1,000 of the latter would be required to cover anticipated expenditure.  We therefore had about £16,000 available.

It was agreed that:

· the current meeting should decide how to proceed initially.  Once the costs had been finalised and the situation clearer, a further meeting would be required to determine how to fund the outlay.

· we would need to make a holding reply to the City Council prior to the 1st February deadline.
A number of further points were made:

· we should explore options such as interest free loans from members, advance membership fees etc. to fund this, not necessarily a commercial loan

· we should seek a more detailed specification of the work required from the City Council

· Howies should bear the cost of any significant additional scaffolding resulting from the position of their conservatory

· it would be worthwhile seeking advice from the City Council

· once the cost of repairs has been confirmed the situation should be communicated to Club members

· a residents meeting would be desirable which we would be willing to host
· purchase of a PC for the club (at a cost of £500 to £600) should be deferred.

The following specific actions were agreed:

· JS and AM to provide details of potentially suitable builders

· AM to scan and circulate the statutory notice and accompanying documents

· DA to speak to residents on Saturday 23rd January, and explore possibility of a residents meeting

· DA to provide an initial response to the City Council

· DA to contact the City Council to

· seek general advice and guidance 

· identify the proprietors of neighbouring commercial properties impacted

· request a detailed bill of work

· confirm if the City Council provide surveyor expertise.

· DA to schedule next meeting, as and when appropriate.
2. Club Website
Concern was expressed that a number of the Club’s web pages were quite badly out of date.  AM had volunteered to set up a blog for active content at the AGM and was willing to help re-vamp the web-site.  However, there were some issues relating to technology.
After discussion, the consensus was that: the main web-site should be restricted to fixed content, out of date pages removed, and a blog used for active content.  It was agreed that NB would liaise with Bill Marshall as to how best to proceed, and in the meantime AM would set up the blog. 
3. Outstanding Membership Fees
MS noted that there were a number of membership fees outstanding, which he was actively pursuing.
